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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT:    A PLUS AUTO     
PROJECT NO.:   18-17 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 53, BLOCK 4, LOT 4.21 
REVIEW DATE:   15 FEBRUARY 2019  
MEETING DATE:   21 FEBRUARY 2019 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: ENGINEERING & SURVEYING PROPERTIES, PC 
 

1. The project has received a front yard variance from the Town of Newburgh Zoning Board.  
Previously identified rear yard setback issue will be addressed by combining the two lots. 
 

2. In response to previous comments the Applicants have identified “the property owner is in 
discussion with the Building Department with regard to the use of the residential building.”  
Status of this review should be addressed with the Board. 
 

3. Zoning Bulk Table should be modified in the lot surface coverage identified as 75% 
consolidation of the lots will significantly reduce the lot surface coverage. 
 

4. Planning Board should discuss whether curbing is required for commercial sites.  Planning 
Board typically requires commercial sites to be curbed to control traffic flow and drainage. 
 

5. It is noted that Motor Vehicle Service Station notes have been added to the plans.  Note #4 
should be revised with the word “Parked” in lieu of “Parking”. 
 

6. Applicants representative requested to address the dumpster enclosure currently a dumpster 
is depicted without benefit of an enclosure. 
 

7. It is noted that the site lighting is proposed to be upgraded to an LED flood light. The flood light 
is proposed to be designed with a motion activated sensor. 
 

8. Submission to Orange County Planning is required due to proximity to New York State 
highway.  In addition project will be submitted to NYSDOT for SEQRA coordination. 
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw 










